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2020 VALLEY YOUTH FOOTBALL CAMP 

(UPDATE) 
 
To all Hillsdale Hawks and River Vale Raiders Football 
Players/Family, 
  

We hope this letter finds everyone well during this very 

challenging time we are currently in.  The past few months have 

created a new normal that we are all adapting to.  With the many 

uncertainties due to the current pandemic, our staff has decided to 

CANCEL the 2020 Valley Youth Football Camp for this summer.  

We apologize for any inconvenience this may have caused.  The 

health and safety of everyone is our top priority.  We will continue 

to monitor health and safety guidelines over the course of the next 

year.  If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me.  

We wish everyone a safe, healthy, and happy summer! 

 
Thank you,   
 
 
Len Cusumano 
Pascack Valley High School 
Head Football Coach 
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